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OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
New York, N.Y. 10007

December 29, 2004

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council
Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:

Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hercby disapprove
Introductory Number 94-A, which mandates increases in ferry scrvice between Staten
Island and Manhattan in accordance with a specific schedule.

This administration recognizes the importance to Staten Islanders of frequent and
efficient ferry service. In fact, such service is of obvious importance to the entire City,
which benefits from the many roles Staten Island, its residents and its resources play in
the life of the City. However, the funds for ferry service are not unlimited. As with all
City services, efficiency of ferry operations must be maximized, and this means the
frequency of such service must vary with the demand for it, and the cost of such service
must fall within the City’s available resources.

The Mayor is charged under the Charter with responsibility “for the effectiveness
and integrity of city government operations”. He or she is directed to “establish and
‘maintain such policies and procedures as are necessary and appropriate to accomplish this
responsibility”. The Mayor is required by the Charter to propose the budget and
administer the funds that have been appropriated through the budget process. The
Department of Transportation is responsible for the management of the City’s ferries, and
the Commissioner of Transportation, who is appointed by me, determines the appropriate
level of service. Together, we are responsible for the safe and efficient operation of the-
ferries.

This bill would interfere with the exercise by the Mayor and the Commissioner of
Transportation of their powers and responsibilities under the Charter. The bill specifies
the precise intervals between departures from the Manhattan and Staten Island ferry
terminals throughout the day and night and provides separate schedules for weekdays and
weekends and holidays. These schedules leave virtually no discretion to the
Commissioner of Transportation, Deviation from the schedule would be permitted only in
circumstances identified in the bill. These circumstances are limited to mechanical
malfunction of a ferry that is in use, a determination by the Commissioner of
Transportation that weather conditions would make the crossing unsafe or that an




[image: image2.png]emergency exists that prevents compliance with the schedule. Variation in the schedule
for any other reason would require the approval of the Council by local law.

Having to comply with a ferry schedule that mandates service in 15 minute
intervals during specified periods of the day is simply inconsistent with the Mayor’s
budgetary and other executive functions. Further, the severe restrictions placed on the
ability of the Department of Transportation to vary from the schedule create unacceptable
safety risks at odds with the Department’s responsibilities.

This bill would implement an increased ferry service during various periods of the
day when demand for such an increase is not present. For example, service would be
increased from one crossing in each direction every hour to one crossing in each direction
every half hour during the nighttime shift from midnight to 6:00 a.m. Under the current
schedule, the ferries on the nighttime shift arc running at only 11% capacity. The
average number of passengers on cach overnight boat, which has a passenger capacity of
1,280, is only 146. It s estimated that the cost of running additional ferries during the
midnight to 6:00 am. shift would be $3.4 million annually — with the total cost of this
local law being S5 million. In the context of a City budget that reflects difficult tradeoffs,
the funds required to increase the ferry service to every half hour are simply excessive in
relation to the number of people served.

My administration works very hard to ensure that the transportation needs of the
residents of Staten Island are met and that the residents of other boroughs of the City
have ready access to Staten Island and its many attractions. Frequent Staten Island ferry
service is of vital importance to the life of the entire City, and the Department of
Transportation is always open to suggestions for improving that service, including
suggestions for schedule changes. However, I am constrained to veto this bill, which
would improperly curtail the powers of the Mayor and infringe upon the line that
separates powers of the Mayor and his appointees from those of the City Council, as
those powers are defined in the New York City Charter.

For all of the foregoing reasons, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 94-A.

Sincerely,

Michael

loomberg

cc: Hon. A. Gifford Miller




